PUBLIC NOTICE

Environmental Assessment for the Proposed Expansion of the SH Rockland Marina Facility
Rockland, ME

(MDOT WIN 23282.00)

Date of Issuance: September 21%, 2022
Comments Due: October 21%, 2022
Issued by: Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. dba Applied Technology and Management (ATM)

Lead Federal Agency: United States Fish and Wildlife Service {USF&W)
Lead State Agency: Maine Department of Transportation (MDOT)

Facility Owner: SH Rockland, LLC

Applied Technology and Management (ATM) is accepting public comments to an Environmental
Assessment report completed for the proposed expansion of the SH Rockland marina facility located on
the Rockland Harbor at 60 Ocean Street, Rockland, ME. The Environmental Assessment report may be
requested in either digital or hardcopy format via email to Michael Kenny (ATM) at
michael.kenny@appliedtm.com or via phone at (843) 414-1040. A physical copy of the report will be
available to the public at ATM’s office at 941 Houston Northcutt Boulevard, Suite 201, Mount Pleasant,
SC from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (E.T.).

All comments shall be in the form of written statements provided to Michael Kenny {ATM) via email at
michael.kenny@appliedtm.com or via post to the address below on or before Friday, October 21%, 2022:

Applied Technology and Management
Attn: Michael Kenny

P.O. Box 20336

Charleston, SC 29413-0336

Project Overview

The project is an expansion of the existing Safe Harbor Rockland marina to provide additional and
improved docking capacity and infrastructure. Key components of the project include dredging,
installation of new floating docks and associated utilities, installation of a new fixed gangway access
platform and ADA compliant gangway, improvements to an existing upland gazebo, and landward
extension of an existing fixed pier.
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